EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 2 August 2011
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall, Egerton at 8.00pm.

1. Present: Alison Richey (Chairman), Richard King (Vice Chairman), Roger Harper, Ambrose Oliver, Pat Parr, Peter Rawlinson, Bill Smyth, Richard Wall, Geraldine Dyer (ABC Ward Councillor) and Claire Finley (Clerk). 6 members of the public were also present.
2. Apologies: Tim Oliver, Lois Tilden. 
3. Declarations of interest: Roger Harper.
4. The minutes of the meeting on 5 July 2011: The minutes were approved and signed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed:  Roger Harper; seconded: Bill Smyth
5. Matters Arising from the 5 July 2011
a. Recreation ground: 
Lower rec: Alison Richey had contacted David Northcroft with regard to the debris from his patch of spoil.  David Northcroft reported that he is clearing debris after rain, which brings it to the surface.  Alison Richey acknowledged that it was unsightly but felt that the debris problem would settle down with this constant clearing and that seeding it in the spring would be considered by David Northcroft.  The situation would continue to be monitored and reviewed later in the year.








 Playground, Skatepark, Youth needs:  The Clerk reported that the KCC inspection report  for the playpark and skatepark had been received.  An electronic copy would be sent to Bill Smyth by the Clerk.   It was agreed that a list of works flagged from the KCC and Wicksteed reports would be compiled and quotes obtained. 

Action:  Clerk 
b.  the Glebe and other land matters: 
 Lois Tilden will report back at a later meeting.   
Action: Lois Tilden
c. Highways: 
Field Mill Road: Pat Parr reported that KHS were unable to fund any works as it was not considered an accident black spot.  Richard King stated that all his budget for this year, and next, was already allocated.  It was agreed that the finance committee would discuss the funding of possible works to Field Mill Road around the time of the budget.  Pat Parr will request a more precise estimate from KHS as the current £5,000 to £10,000 was too vague. 











Action:  Pat Parr & Finance Committee
d. Housing: 
Chantlers Meadow: BT is expected to start works to install new lines on 14 August. 


Action: All
Older people’s accommodation in a “cluster” to serve several villages: Richard King reported that Smarden parish council, ABC’s Jennifer Shaw (Housing) and Orbit the developer had had a further meeting.  A panel will assess applications which will follow the local needs housing criteria.  Some accommodation will be for rent and some on a shared equity basis.  There will be an open forum at Smarden Village Hall on Saturday 8 October between 10-2 to further answer questions.  Geraldine Dyer commented that there are still access issues regarding the Mill Lane site and that other possible sites with better access were being looked at.   




Action: Richard King
Sanctuary Housing:  Harmer’s Way residents:  Alison Richey reported the positive outcome of a meeting with Avril Christensen and colleagues from Sanctuary Housing along with 6 residents on 13 July and had written to all the residents on 17 July to inform those who couldn’t attend what had arisen. Alison Richey had telephoned Avril Christensen on 2 August and was told that there were no faults listed on the system at that time.  Residents at numbers 1 & 2 Harmers Way were encouraged to write to Sanctuary to officially log the problem with the pumping station.  



e. Welcome Pack:  Thanks were given to Pat Parr for her work updating of the welcome pack. 

f. Footpaths and stiles:  Pat Parr thanked Tim Oliver for the clearing the vegetation on the school path.  




g. Noticeboard (Queen’s Arms):  Bill Smyth has started the refurbishment of this noticeboard. Action: Bill Smyth
h. Light aircraft landing strip at Stone Hill:  Lois Tilden will report back at a later meeting. 
Action: Lois Tilden
i. Marquees:  Alison Richey would investigate the scrap value of the damaged 6m x 6m marquee which has been replaced. The Clerk was asked to contact the insurers for information regarding public liability for marquee hire. 












Action:  Clerk, Alison Richey
j. Winter gritting: Bill Smyth will purchase new salt bin shovels.


 

Action: Bill Smyth
k. Queen’s Diamond Jubilee:  The clerk will contact the Jubilee beacon organisers to add Egerton to the official list and investigate the possible re-use of the existing bonfire style beacon.  It was agreed that Richard King will host a public meeting but that Bill Smyth would organise the sub-committee. 


Action: Richard King, Bill Smyth, Clerk
l. Derelict land on Rock Hill: Lois Tilden will report back at a later meeting. 


Action: Lois Tilden
m. Pre-school: A sub-committee was convened to discuss the issues raised by Pre-school’s wish to extend their hours and a potential move to the Games Barn. It met on 19 July and agreed that representatives of the Sports Pavilion, Games Barn and Village Hall committees would be invited to a meeting on 4 August.  Action:  Roger Harper, Pat Parr, Alison Richey, Bill Smyth, Clerk. 
n. ABC Parish Forum: Pat Parr attended this meeting between ABC and the Parishes on 20 July and reported the launch of KCC’s “Affordable Rural Housing Protocol”, rural local speed limits and the first report of the pilot parish handyman scheme to promote the possibility of local authority services being delivered by Parish Councils.
o. KALC: Peter Rawlinson outlined the matters discussed at the latest KALC meeting which included retained firemen’s contracts, grass verges and the pilot scheme for a parish handyman at Aldington. Ambrose Oliver thanked Peter Rawlinson for taking up the issues he had raised on the service level agreement with ABC, Peter Rawlinson stated he would be sending a further email.  






Action: Peter Rawlinson
8. CORRESPONDENCE (emailed or circulated to all Councillors or both unless otherwise stated)
A trial will take place to reduce the amount of email traffic in the clerk’s inbox. The clerk will forward emails requiring discussion to an appropriate councillor for circulation, copying the chair.  When a conclusion had been reached the clerk would be informed.  










Action: All
For action:
KCC letter regarding recycling credits –KCC will now administer the recycling credit scheme rather than the borough councils from 1 July and the clerk will register EPC under the new scheme.   The credits are discretionary under DEFRA guidance and therefore may be subject to change.  If the recycling credits were no longer paid and a “blue box” scheme implemented this would have an impact on Parish Council funds and may lead to the increase in the precept.  It was agreed that enquiries would be made with private companies regarding the value of recycled material in order that possible alternatives could be evaluated.  



Action:  Roger Harper, Bill Smyth, Clerk
KALC Open Public Services White Paper Consultation (closes 12/8) – a sub-committee would discuss this on 10 August. 








Action: Richard King, Peter Rawlinson, Alison Richey
KCC Waste & Minerals consultation extension (to 9 August) – Richard King noted that there were several quarries around Charing and Lenham and that traffic to and from those sites may be detrimental to Egerton.  The Clerk would see if any further information was available from Charing Parish Council.  Richard King would make any necessary comments on behalf of EPC.  








Action: Clerk, Richard King
 ABC Electoral Services review of polling places – 26/7 (closes 1 Sept) – it was agreed that the clerk would reply stating that no changes were necessary to the provision of voting facilities for Egerton. 



Action: Clerk 
To note:
KCC Inspection Report of Play and Skate park 14/7 – see item a above.

KALC Queen’s Diamond Jubilee email - see item k above.

Letter from St James PCC – dated 18 July re clock maintenance (to Bill Smyth)
Mayor’s charity dinner 1 October

Rural Homes: a protocol for local needs housing

ABC Parish Forum Agenda (to Pat Parr only)

Resident’s newsletter from English Rural housing summer 11
Letter re sewers Southern Water 

ACRK community halls conference – 15 October 11 Teynham

ACRK  AGM notice – 13 October 11 Dunkirk

ACRK Oast to Coast Magazine summer 11

Chilmington Green, Ashford newsletter 

Kent Voice CPRE magazine summer 11 

Malcolm Berry email re Church floodlighting 13/7 – An email has been sent referring Mr Berry to the Parochial Church Council so that he may raise his concerns with them. 

ACRK magazine issue 104 13/7

Kent Village of the Year competition 6/7

Charing Parish Council open meeting Minerals & Waste invite 6/7

ABC Traffic Management Forum (to Bill and Pat only)

ACRK Rural News issue 103 

Kent Downs Wood fuel seminar 14/7

Ruth Russell to KHS re Stone Hill (Pat Parr only) 5/7

Accounts

Expenditure





£

Lois Tilden computer repayment 


200.00

KALC conferences Claire Finley and Alison Richey
144.00

Clerk Phone April – July  



20.00

Clerk email subscription annual 



14.99

Clerk Salary





630.05

HMRC 






13.38

Heber July Grass cutting




367.42

Income






£
Coffee am (Village Hall Extension)


84.00

Printer Cartridge sold




21.60

Approval of the accounts for the month, for cheques to be signed: Proposed:  Roger Harper, Seconded: Pat Parr.
10. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 
The Chairman closed the EPC meeting at 9.30pm and re-opened it at 9.33 pm.   
11. PLANNING 

Planning Applications submitted to Ashford Borough Council this month for Egerton Parish Council to consider and decisions recently taken by ABC to be noted, details of which may be accessed on line at:  http://www.ashford.gov.uk/online_planning/    Individuals may also register via the website with ABC to receive regular alerts of new applications and decisions.
New:
	11/00741/AS
	Rose Cottage, Forge Lane. Proposed conversion of existing garage to study/playroom, erection of detached single bay open fronted garage and the repositioning of the vehicular access including new gate
	Neither supporting or objecting but commenting that careful attention should be paid to any impact on the sewerage as this area has a history of problems. 

	11/00877/AS
	Court Lodge Farm, Stonebridge Green Road. Replacement farm office on site of existing pole barn
	Supported. 


Relating to Conditions only:
	09/01326/CONA/AS
Permit
	Burscombe Oast, Burscombe Farm, Coach Road. Discharge of conditions 2 & 3 on planning permission 09/01326/AS for extensions and alterations to existing former oast house


Permitted:

	11/00723/AS


	Land adjacent to Heronsdale Farm, Wanden Lane.  Change of use of land for the stationing of a static caravan for accommodation whilst farmhouse approved under 11/00173/AS is constructed

	11/00301/AS
11/00302/AS
	Malthouse Farm, Rock Hill Road. Demolish external w.c. Take down rear wall, side wall and flat roof to woodstore. Form new single storey extension to provide improved kitchen area

	11/00575/AS
	Little Wanden, Wanden Lane. Conversion of integral garage and erection of a two storey rear extension to form annexe


Biogas, Westwell – ABC’s planning committee did not include this item on its agenda this month, the Clerk will monitor this.











 Action: Clerk
The George - Lois Tilden will report back at a later meeting.




 Action: Lois Tilden
12. Any Other Business/Information
Peter Goldsmith of 5 Old School Court reported that there were two trees on the recreation ground close to his property which are getting very large and overhang his property.  It was agreed the Clerk would ask a tree surgeon for some advice on the matter. 










Action:  Clerk 

The meeting closed at 9.58 pm.
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